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COMMUNITY CORNER
BNA

MONTHLY CALENDAR

Bloomingdale SpecialDistrictMonthlyTrusteeMeeting/Monday,March
8, 6:30 p.m.-8:30 p.m. / Bloomingdale Community Office, 3509 Bell Shoals
Road / Call 813-684-6667 for information.

BNA Board Meeting / Tuesday, March 9, 6:30 p.m. / Bloomingdale
Community Office, 3509 Bell Shoals Road / Call 813-252-0252 for infor-
mation. Send topics you want addressed to bl.neighbor1@gmail.com.

Bloomingdale Area Community Council / HCSO’s Security and Safety
meeting, Cancelled Until Further Notice / Bloomingdale Community
Station, 3622 Erindale Drive, 813-635-8040

Easter BunnyParade / March 21 / Time and Route will be published on our
FB page at www.facebook.com/Bl.Neighbor1. Stay Tuned!

HOT! Spring and Fall Community Clean-ups, TBD / Our Spring
Clean-up normally held in March has been postponed by Hillsbor-
oughCounty.We are still exploring our options to hold a mini-event.
Keep watching for more info on our web and FB pages.

MAKE OUR COMMUNITY BETTER! JOIN THE BNA!
The Bloomingdale Neighborhood Association membership drive
continues. Along with our new name, we have a lot of new initiatives to
help strengthen and bring our community together. None of them can be
accomplished without your support. Just $35 will turn these initiatives
into reality. Please send your membership in today and be part of making
Bloomingdale a great place to live, work and call home!

WANT TO SEE MORE ANNUAL EVENTS?
JOIN "TEAM BLOOMINGDALE!"
Do you care about our Bloomingdale Community, and want to take an
active role in its future? Do you enjoy meeting people and working for
a common goal? We need residents like you to add your energy and a
little of your time to the Association Board. Let’s put our hearts and
efforts into our community. Call 813-681-2051/252-0252 or email
Bl.Neighbor1@gmail.com for information.
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BNA BRIEFS
Bike LaneMarkings Update Also Known as Share the Road with Cyclists
Florida law recognizes bicycles as vehicles, so cyclists have the same
rights and responsibilities as someone legally operating amotor vehicle.
New bike markings on Bloomingdale streets including Natures
Way and Culbreath Road are a visual reminder of this fact.
Several sections of Natures Way now have dedicated bike lanes
for cyclist use.
Other sections where there is not enough space for a dedicated lane
are also marked with bike images to alert both motorists and cyclists
to “share the road!”
The bottom line is to improve safety for everyone on the road.
Note: Joggers and pedestrians must stay on community sidewalks.

LIKE US ON FACEBOOK!

Please Note: Our event dates may change, be rescheduled or even be cancelled due to
COVID-19. We will make decisions based on the safety of our residents.

www.facebook.com/Bl.Neighbor1

Anybody Recognize the Artist?
Bloomingdale West Park on Canoga Drive was hit hard by graffiti vandals last month. Do you recognize the doodles? If you do, report the person or persons to
the HCSO at 813-247-8000. If you don’t want to report the incident, alert the parents or the BNA at 252-0252. This park along with BL East were both recently
renovated. Let’s stop the immature nonsense NOW!

2021 Community Scholarship
Application Available!
Don’t let the opportunity for $2,000 in scholarship
money slip through your fingers. Applications
are available online at www.bloomingdalehoa.
com, www.bloomingdale.life, and email at
bl.neighbor1.com. The deadline is April 1. Mail
completed applications to BNA, 3509 Bell Shoals
Rd, Valrico, FL, 33596. Or, drop off the applica-
tion at the office. Call (813) 681-2051/252-0252
for information.
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Here Comes the Bunny!

The BNA is thrilled to announce that the Easter Bunny will return to Bloomingdale on March
21! Last year, residents Irene Rapoza, daughter Breanna Newby and her granddad, Gill Rapoza
made lemonade out of COVID-19 lemons spreading bunny cheer throughout our community.

The route and specific times are still in planning, but it will be very similar to last year’s Santa
route. There will be designated STOP points along the route where families will be asked to
gather for Bunny visits and photo ops. We will be unable to randomly stop along the route and
we will not stop along Natures Way or Culbreath for safety reasons.

The Neighborhood Association is overjoyed to be taking part in what we hope becomes an
annual Bloomingdale tradition!

Breanna Newby withMom Irene Rapoza get
ready to make Bloomingdale families, bunny
happy onMarch 21!
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Hillsborough County resources continue to connect residents with free tax prep assistance
and software access.

No doubt 2020 was a year like no other, but how will impacts of a global pandemic
affect your income tax? Hillsborough County can help you answer that question. Free
tax preparation assistance for individuals or families is available from the Hillsborough
County Extension Service.

Here are ways Extension Service can assist:
If you need minimal assistance, complete a short form at https://ufl.qualtrics.com/jfe/
form/SV_56L1QtcKlqdN9aK and you will receive access to the Extension Service free
tax software program. This has no income limit and will allow you to prepare your
income tax forms free and from the comfort of your home.

If you don't feel completely comfortable doing it all yourself and would like one-on-one
remote assistance, you can make an appointment for a telephone or web conference chat.
Internal Revenue Service (IRS) trained and certified volunteers will provide guidance
as you complete the return using the same free tax preparation software. To schedule an
appointment, contact Denise Kantak (813) 744-5519 ext. 54141.

You can receive help with questions relating to tax credits for items such as the Earned
Income Tax Credit, Child Tax Credit, Saver's Credit, Recovery Rebate Credit,
education credits, and the premium tax credit. Extension Service cannot offer tax
guidance on rental income or tax depreciation.

Assistance is available through April 8.
The Hillsborough County Public Library Cooperative (HCPLC) has information on
their website for access to free income tax preparation help through AARP and the
United Way Volunteer Income Tax Assistance (VITA) program. Appointments are
limited and fill up quickly. Visit HCPLC.org/TaxPrepHelp for more information.

If you live, work, or play in the Brandon, Fishhawk, or Valrico areas, there's a good
chance you've noticed some major upgrades to the Lithia Pinecrest and Lumsden Road
intersection during your daily commute.

The Hillsborough County Capital Programs department completed the highly antici-
pated Lithia Pinecrest Intersection Improvement Project in 2020, improving traffic flow
at the intersection and providing safe, reliable transportation options for all road users.

Fretting Over Taxes?
Virtual Help is Available

HCPress Release

Lithia Pinecrest Intersection
Improvements Make Roads Safer for All

Love it or Love it Not,
Get involved!

2. RZ 21-0123
This application at Bell Shoals Road and
Bloomingdale Avenue requests rezoning to PD
for public storage uses and single-family lots.
This is the current location of Bloomingdale
Self-Storage.

The applicant is requesting to develop 4
buildings at a maximum of 32,000 square feet.
Two of the buildings would be fully enclosed
and two of the buildings would have a covered
roof for RV/Boat storage and 3 single family
homes. The proposed location is just 60 feet
north of the intersection with Bloomingdale
Ave.An access routewould also be constructed
on Bell Shoals Road.

POC for these projects is Michael D. Horner, AICP.
Have questions? Call 813.962.2395 or email mdhorner.aicp@gmail.com.

Two upcoming rezoning meetings will impact Bloomingdale. Residents are encour-
aged to attend these meetings to, at a minimum, voice their opinions/concerns.

Both Meetings are on March 15, 6 p.m. at Robert W. Saunders, Sr. Public Library,
Ada T. Payne Community Room, 1505 N Nebraska Ave, Tampa, FL 33602.
(*Virtual participation in this public hearing is available.)

1. RZ-PD 21-0222
From theBokorsCorner Facebook page,ApplicationRZ-PD21-0222 at Blooming-
dale Ave /Watson Rd is a request to modify and increase the number of townhomes
to be built next to the Watson Glen neighborhood. The
bottom line is an increase in townhome count from
63 to 90 and changing business uses for front parcels.
Townhome access looks to be set for Watson Road only.
Also included are four front Retail parcels with Parcel 3
to include a drive-thru coffee shop and bank.
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All Aboard For This Year’s
Florida Strawberry Festival

ByMichelle Colesanti

The Florida Strawberry Festival opens tomorrow, March 4 and will run through
Sunday, March 14. The Festival grounds are alcohol-free ensuring a great family-
friendly experience.

“We look forward to seeing our guests and hope they will enjoy all that the 2021
Florida Strawberry Festival has to offer,” said Strawberry Festival President Paul
Davis. “It is our goal for every person who walks through our gate to leave satisfied,
knowing we offered them something truly special. This year, we are excited to
provide our guests with an exceptional experience you can’t find anywhere else -
All Aboard the BerryFest Express.”

Due to the pandemic, Festival officials have decided to forgo the headline enter-
tainment this year. All other major attractions will continue including the rides,
livestock shows, on-ground entertainment and exhibits. Plenty of additional free
entertainment will be scattered throughout the festival grounds.

Masks will be required in all structures, including tents, stadiums and also on the
rides. Social distancing is encouraged. Festival organizers will be adhering to all
guidelines and recommendations from the Centers for Disease Control (CDC)
as well as local, county and state mandates for the event. They are taking steps to
make it as safe as possible for staff, volunteers and visitors. Several hundred hand
washing stations as well as hand sanitizer stations will be scattered throughout the
festival grounds. All of the bathrooms will have attendants keeping the facilities
clean and well stocked.

Let’s not forget what many go to the festival for; the fresh local strawberries, which
can be enjoyed in so many ways.

Topping the list of strawberry delights is its world famous strawberry shortcake, but
you can also choose an array of other ‘berry sweet’ creations including a chocolate
strawberry shortcake milkshake or maybe some chocolate dipped strawberries. If
you are looking for something more creative, try a hamburger patty fried on a
griddle and topped with strawberry mayonnaise, strawberry relish and sandwiched
between two sweet strawberry donuts.

BelleCityAmusementswill offermore than 80 rides and attractions on theMidway.
Ride specials will be offered almost daily. Visit https://FLstrawberryfestival.com/
entertainment/rides-attractions/belle-city-midway for additional information.
There will be plenty of free entertainment included in the price of admission.
Check out the schedules at https://FLstrawberryfestival.com/entertainment/free-
entertainment-2/ for a list of performers and dates and times.

This year’s Berry Fine Productions Grand Parade will be merged with the Straw-
berry Youth Parade and held on Monday, March 8 beginning at 1 p.m. It will pass
by the south side of the festival grounds at approximately 2 p.m.

Discount tickets can be purchased through March 14 at select Publix stores, at
www.FLstrawberryfestival.com or by calling 813-754-1996. Advance discounted
admission tickets are $8 for adults and $4 for children ages 6-12. Children five
years old and under are admitted free with a paying adult. Tickets will also be
available at the gates for $10 per adult and $5 for children over five.

The Florida Strawberry Festival grounds are located at 303 BerryFest Place in
Plant City. Festival hours are 10 a.m. to 10 p.m. daily. For more information, visit
https://FLstrawberryfestival.com.

The Florida Strawberry Festival runs from Thursday, March 4 through Sunday, March 14. This family-
friendly event will have many protocols put in place to help keep this year’s event safe for visitors.

Queen: McKenna Jordan, First Maid: Avery Surrency, Court: Kate Turner, KellieAnne Kirkland and Brynne Murphy
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The Berry Barn
3931 SR 60, Dover. The Berry Barn was
previously Brandon Farms. You can enjoy
the delicious strawberry shortcake while
sitting at tables overlooking the strawberry
fields behind the structure. Once you finish, make sure to pick up
some fresh strawberries and other local fruits and vegetables as well
as honey and other local goodies.

Parkesdale Farm
3702 W. Baker St., Plant City. Parkesdale
Farm has been famous for its Strawberry
Shortcake for many years. The sweet
berries are served fresh from the fields. Be
sure to try the milkshakes and other treats available. You can enjoy
these treats now through the middle of April. It is open daily from
9 a.m.-6 p.m. Visit https://parkesdale.com/. Call 813-754-2704 for
more information.

Goodson Farms
12405 CR672,Wimauma. There is outdoor
seating to enjoy the strawberry shortcake
and other menu items. Be sure to bring home some fresh berries
after you’ve enjoyed your treats. It is open through March. Hours
are 10 a.m.-6 p.m. Visit https://m.facebook.com/GoodsonFarms.

It's Strawberry Season! Visit these
Local Farms that Offer U-Pick Strawberries

Fancy Farms
5204 Dranefield Rd., Lakeland.
Dates for U-Pick have not yet been
decided; most likely late March or

April. Visit https://www.facebook.com/fancyfarmsinc
for more information.

5K Farms
6302 S. CR39, Plant City. 5K Farms
is an organic urban farm. According
to its Facebook page, it should be
ready for U-pick in mid-March.
Please check the page for additional
information at www.facebook.

com/5KFarmPlantCity/ or call 813-393-8359.

Keel Farms
5202 Thonotosassa Rd., Plant City.
Saturdays are for Strawberries at
Keel Farms. Picking the organically
grown berries takes place from 10
a.m.-1 p.m. Social distancing is
encouraged. Visit www.facebook.
com/keelandcurleyatkeelfarms or
www.keelfarms.com.

Spivey Farms
6101 CR 39 S in Plant City.
No decision has been made
yet whether to open fields for
U-Pick in March. All options
are being considered about
whether to do an in-person

U-Pick or just sell fruit that has already been harvested.
Visit us at http://myspiveyfarms.com/ or on Facebook.

Wish Farms
Strawberry U-Pick
Picking takes place at G & D
Farms, 37381 SR 62 in Duette.
Towards the end of the season,
Wish Farms usually opens
select fields to the public to
pick fruit that would otherwise

go to waste. Be sure to check https://wishfarms.com/
berry-u-picks/ for updates. For more information, call
813-752-5111.

ByMichelle Colesanti
Toward the end of the strawberry season, some farms will open up their fields for U-Pick. Due to the pandemic, a few places will not open and others are considering whether or not
to open. A few still plan to offer berry picking. Please check online or call before you go for the days and times U-Pick will be offered.

If you don’t want to wait for the U-Picks to open or just
want to enjoy some fresh strawberries, visit the following
places for some mouth watering treats.
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TheWrestling Bulls are the Class 3A, Region2, District 6 Champions. Adding to the victory, ALL
wrestlers who competed at Districts in February qualified for Regionals.

HeadCoachDennis Kitko could not be prouder. “I’m so proud of the team and theway they performed
this past week. They wrestled as close to perfect as possible and all the credit goes to their hard work
and dedication. It’s nearly impossible to qualify all 14 wrestlers to regionals and the Bulls did it!”

Congratulations to the team!
Extra congratulations to these four wrestlers who are the district champs in their weight class.

By JaneOwen

Wrestling Team Pins the Competition,
Takes District Championship Hey, BurnsMiddle

SchoolWrestlers!
Now is the time to let Coach
Dennis Kitko @BSHS know
you are interested in joining
the Bulls wrestling family!
Conditioning starts between
seasons, Be READY! Email
Dennis.Kitko@hcps.net

The Proud Coaches - Asst. Coach Kilbourn, Head
Coach Kitko, Asst. Coach Church

Josh Platt
(170 District Champion)

Aiden Smallwood
(120 District Champion)

Jayden Segarra
(152 District Champion - with a 1st period Pin!)

BraydenWilken
(160 District Champion)
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Bloomingdale's Track season started on Feb 18. Stay tuned for more coverage!

Lady Bulls Are Ready to Run!

The Bloomingdale Bulls Baseball Team beat Plant High School at home
on Feb. 19, 2-0. The sweet win marked Coach Wilken’s 200th career win.

Bulls Baseball Coach Kris Wilken
Picks Up Win #200

The Bloomingdale Basketball
Team traveled to Tampa to play
Wharton High School on Feb. 4.
Wharton won the game 33-32.

Before the game, the Wharton
Wildcats surprised Bulls Coach
Shawn Vanzant by retiring the
basketball jersey he wore while a
student at the school.

Vanzant’s #2 jersey is the first boy’s
jersey to be retired at Wharton.
The former Wharton star was
a four-year standout and led his
team to its all-time best record of
29-2 in 2007.

Congratulations, Coach!

Wharton High Wildcats Surprise
Bulls Basketball Coach

By JaneOwen

Pictured l. to r., Aaleyaii Jones, Siniah Marchman, Zekira Snow, Carissa McKenzie
and Victoria Phillips. Courtesy Photo: Track Coach Nikki Porter

Coach Shawn
Vanzant displays
his retired jersey.
Vanzant played for
theWildcats from

2003-2007.

Courtesy Photos
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Be sure to stop by these new local businesses!
Want your business recognized? Email inbloomingdalenews@gmail.com.

Compiled by JaneOwen

Flip Flop Shops
Location: 915 E Bloomingdale Avenue
(In Bloomingdale Square, near Bealls)
More info at: (813) 654-0054
Facebook: @flipflopshopsbloomingdale

Flip Flop Shops Bloomingdale is bringing the beach lifestyle to our community.
Stop in for the latest styles of flip flops and casual footwear. Brands they carry
include: Olukai, Reef, Sanuk, Rainbow, Cobain, Havaianas, Oofos, Quick-
silver, Roxy, and
Crocs. In addition,
they have accessories
to include Sunbum
products and Goodr
sunglasses. Owners,
Micheal and Deanna
Tuzzolino, grew up in
the Brandon area and
are thrilled to bring a
fun family business to
Bloomingdale.

Welcome to the
Neighborhood!

Photos: JaneOwen

CycleBar Brandon
Location: 3317 Lithia Pinecrest Road
(same shopping center as Sprouts)
More info at: (813) 990-7978, brandon@cyclebar.com
Facebook: @CYCLEBARBrandon

CycleBar Brandon
opened in the Valrico
Landing shopping center
on Lithia Pinecrest on
Feb. 16. Cyclebar offers
an inspiring low-impact
and high-intensity indoor
cycling experience for
all ages, body types and
experience levels. It
fosters a community that
empowers members. It is
for everyone. No matter
where you are in your
fitness journey, they have
a ride for you!
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Crossing Guard
Proves To Be A Hero

ByMichelle Colesanti

One special crossing guard, Kathleen Quinn, proved to be a hero
for a young student at Cimino Elementary school last month.

MomMiaCarlsonwaswaiting forherdaughterMadeline to cross the street atCulbreath
Road and Natures Way Blvd. when a car swept by her, and continued through the
intersection nearly striking her seven-year-old. Crossing Guard Quinn held up her stop
sign, but when the driver did not slow down, she quickly jumped into action by pulling
Madeline back to safety preventing what could have been a tragic situation.

According to Quinn, “I saw it coming and I put my arm out to make sureMadeline
didn’t get hit by the car. The car just kept going, and luckily no one was hurt.”

Carlson ran over to Quinn and hugged her, extremely thankful for Quinn’s swift
response. “She [Quinn] goes toward the car with her stop sign and goes back for
Madeline. As a mother, I was so thankful to her.”

She now wishes she had had run after the car to get the plate number as it wasn’t
able to go far because of school traffic. The shocked Mom said, “So this car,
couldn't wait five seconds, but then was stopped 50 yards away, still in front of my
house, because of cars trying to turn into the school.”

In the aftermath, Hillsborough County Sheriff ’s Office (HCSO) Sheriff Chad
Chronister said, "Though she has only served two years as a crossing guard, she
undoubtedly possesses the skills, and above all, the intuition needed to perform

this critical duty. Without hesitation, she stepped into harm’s way to protect a child
from a reckless driver. I am overwhelmed with pride to say she is a part of our team
of dedicated crossing guards who treat every child on their route as their own and
ensure they get to and from school safely."

Governor Ron DeSantis declared February 5 as Crossing Guard Appreciation
Day, and the HCSO recognized the 295 men and women who help our children
get to and from school safely every day.

As Carlson so eloquently put it, “You cannot rewind something like that. If
something happens, you can’t take that back. When you are driving, it’s like a
weapon. You have got to be careful.”

HCSOChief Deputy Donna Lusczynski presents Crossing Guard
Kathleen Quinn with a challenge coin for her heroic efforts.
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ALAFIA ALLIGATOR ALLEY
SchoolWebsite: alafia.mysdhc.org
Facebook Page: Alafia Elementary PTA

Congratulations to Alafia’s Teacher of the Year CortneyHatcher, Ida S. Baker winner
Cristina Hozven and Patty Miller, Instructional Support Employee of the Year!

CIMINO COUGAR CENTRAL
SchoolWebsite: cimino.mysdhc.org
Facebook Page: Cimino ElementaryMedia Center and Cimino PTA

Cimino Kindergarten Teacher Louisa Lurz and her students celebrate
their 100th day of school on Feb. 4. Courtesy Photo

BURNS BRUINS BANTER
SchoolWebsite: burns.mysdhc.org
Facebook Page: BurnsMiddle School PTSA

Burns students participated in the Raise the Flag campaign sponsored
by the Tampa Bay Buccaneers Foundation. The Bruins won school
supplies for their school.

Pictured l. to r. are Ms. Mathes, Nathan Nava, Alex Fonfara, Bradyn Golczynski, Beth
Corso, Joannne Corso, Jane O'brien and Yurina Hartsfield

Order your Burns Yearbook this month! Burns is only doing
yearbook sales online this year. The final order has to be submitted at
the end of March. Order today! www.yearbookordercenter.com Use
school code: 443

BLOOMINGDALE HIGH BULL BUSINESS
SchoolWebsite: bloomingdale.mysdhc.org
Facebook Page: Bloomingdale Senior High School
Follow us @BloomingdaleSHS

Time for SeniorRedLetters!Red Letters are due April 14. Organizers
are looking for donations to cover postage and 800 white envelopes.
Contact Wendy Johnson about donations or with questions about the
Red-Letter project: dbandwendy@verizon.net

Compiled by JaneOwen

March 8 / Non-student day
March 15-19 / Spring Break

March School News:
A Look at What's Happening

BU
RN

SM
IDDLE SCHOOL

The Best LeadingThe Rest!

School Calendar information is tentative. Please follow school websites, social
media pages and the Hillsborough County Public School site for up-to-date

information.
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THE AWARD-WINNING

IN THE GAZETTE!
YOU CAN ADVERTISE

CONTACT ANDREA DALY
adaly@tampabay.com

(813) 731-2490

Delivered monthly to over 5,200 homes reaching 23,000 residents.Distribution
points include the Bloomingdale Library, Campo YMCA and our local schools.
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Athletes Make History, Again

On Feb. 3, Bloomingdale High held the largest collegiate signing in school history. 13 athletes
signed letters of intent to compete at the college level.

Only 6% of high school athletes get the opportunity to compete in college.

Bloomingdale has 14 seniors signed to play college football (12 players on Feb. 3rd and 2
players in the fall). The football team continues to make history even in the off-season. Season
achievements include: first time District Champions, first time Regional Champions, first
year attending a State Series Final 4, and the first year both Junior Varsity and Varsity went
undefeated in regular season

The football players were not the only ones to make history. Nathan Pepe is the first Lacrosse
player in school history to sign to play in college. Huge congratulations to Nathan Pepe! Good
luck at Birmingham Southern College!

By JaneOwen Congratulations to these graduating football players
and good luck on your next season!

Britton Pascoe - North Dakota State University
Jayden Williams - Florida Atlantic University

Jordan Guerad - Florida International University
Tre Simmons - Tusculum University
Jac'son Boone - Tusculum University
Jayden Segarra - University of Findlay
Jon'athon Dixon - Baldwin Wallace
DJ Mcqueen - Warner University
Avant Bethea - Warner University
Unique Lewis - Warner University
Cullen Hicks - Trinity International
Derrick Mahoney - Warner University
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The Running of
the Bulls 5k

The Running of the Bulls 5k is happening in
2021! The 5k will be held on Saturday, May 15
at 8 a.m. at Bloomingdale High School.

The 5k will be conducted within guidelines
established by the CDC and special COVID safety precautions will be in
place. Both runners and walkers are welcome and all of the proceeds benefit
Bloomingdale High School students.

Find updates about the 5k on the Running of the Bulls 5k Facebook page:
https://www.facebook.com/bloomingdalebulls5k/
Register online at: https://fitniche.com/events
Want to volunteer? Email: bloomingdalebulls5k@gmail.com

4th Annual Bloomingdale Bulls
Football Boosters Golf Classic

Seth Owen, “The Bull’’ and Jane Owen get ready to make the 2021 Running of the Bulls the best yet!
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